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Junior Inter Regional Regatta 2023 

Car & Trailer Parking – UPDATED 20 April 
 
Due to the recent and forecast weather, the NWSC has changed the 
arrangements for car and trailer parking with the Grass Bank being unsuitable for 
vehicles. Updated arrangements are below, and these supersede section 10 of the 
competitor instructions.  
 
Car Parking 
 

• Competitors and supporters should follow the directions of marshals on the day – 
you will be directed to park in the Outdoor Activity Zone, with overflow parking 
available in “Car Park B”. 

• Please note, Automatic Number Plate Recognition (ANPR) is in place on the car 
parks at the National Watersports Centre. The NWSC levies a charge of £5 per 
vehicle per day. Event parking can be purchased in advance via the NWSC website, 
or follow instructions on the signs around the parking area.  

• The NWSC indicates that a fixed penalty notice will be issued in the post by a third 
party if no payment is allocated next to a registration number.  

 
Trailer Parking 
 

• Trailer drivers should follow the directions of marshals on the day. Trailer parking is 
available (1) the Rugby Club Car Park and (2) in the trailer park next to the campsite. 

• Trailer drivers will be allowed to unload boats from the Country Park into the rigging 
area on the grassy bank, please follow the directions of marshals.   

• Racks are available in the boating area on a first come, first served basis. They may 
not be reserved.  

• Trailers and towing vehicles must be parked with consideration to ensure the space 
can be maximised and no other vehicles are blocked in. 

• Towing vehicles are also subject to the charges listed above. 
• Access will be available between 07:00 and 20:00 on Friday 21 April. All car parks will 

be opened by 07:00 on Saturday 22 April.   
 
 
 
The Grass Bank will still be available for rigging (boats on trestles) and gazebos, 
but absolutely no vehicle access.  

 
 
 

 


